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The Newby Hall Newsletter 

 August 2021 

 

 

Newby Hall is home to the Education Department/Educator Preparation Program at Hanover College. As a 

student interested in becoming a teacher, we hope it will become a home for you! Newby Hall exemplifies the 

motto "a place to belong and a person to become" on your path to becoming an educator! While most classes 

are not being held in Newby this term due to the pandemic and the small size of our classrooms, you are 

urged to utilize the space like our new student lounge with PCs and the printing/scanning/copying capabilities 

of our workroom. Our faculty and staff offices are all in Newby Hall and we hope you will meet with us 

whenever it is helpful to you!  This newsletter is sent out monthly to and contains extremely important 

information for the success of our aspiring educators. 

 

  

The Educator Preparation Program partners with Standard for Success for our cloud-based system for student 

assessment and artifact storage! This is the same system used to evaluate K-12 teachers. Every candidate as 

well as any student taking any EDU course or applying to the Program is required to purchase a subscription 

to Standard for Success at the cost of $100 per academic year.  The department has adjusted our textbook 

requirements to make this purchase easier for our students, however, students with a financial hardship may 

contact Cheryl Torline for the possibility of a Panther Need Fund loan or grant via the Chaplain's Office. 

Additional info is available on our website here https://education.hanover.edu/resources/success.php 

At the end of this week - access to your account will be locked due to non-payment for students who have not 

subscribed for the year at  

https://edu.sfsed.com 

https://education.hanover.edu/resources/success.php
https://edu.sfsed.com/
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All students enrolled in an EDU course with fieldwork are required to obtain an official background check 

through Safe Hiring Solutions. Students will have interactions with real school children and their schools 

require clear background checks be submitted to them by the EPP. For this reason, ONLY purchase your Safe 

Hiring Solutions through our link  

https://secure.safehiringsolutions.com/app.cfm?id=0CD9A64B-5DB1-46B0-8F70-D4A056FEEE63 

The average cost is about $22. If this expense presents a financial difficulty for you, email the Education 

Services Coordinator for assistance torline@hanover.edu.  More information on this is available here: 

https://education.hanover.edu/about/background.php  

 If you have a a SHS background check run by the College since August 1 2021 you may submit that to Cheryl 

Torline for verification and upload the score report to your SFS account. 

 

 

 All students enrolled in a course with fieldwork assignments are required to upload proof of vaccination in 

Standard for Success. Those students without proof of vaccination will not receive a fieldwork assignment 

resulting in a very real deficit in their preparation to become teachers. For the official letter from the Dr. 

Bailey, click the following link: https://education.hanover.edu/ 

 

 

All methods candidates (juniors) and all student teaching candidates (seniors) are required to have an Aspiring 

Educator membership in the National Education Association (NEA). This includes membership at the national, 

state, and campus levels. Watch for upcoming membership drives from our local chapter Hanover College 

Education Association and the Exec Board. Alli Andrews is the President of HCEA for this year. Reach out to her 

with questions about HCEA.  

METHODS AND STUDENT TEACHING Students need to forward the NEA confirmation email to the Student 

Services Coordinator AND upload the membership card to your SFS forms. 

 https://ims.nea.org/HowToJoin/stateStudent.action?mbrType=STUDENT&sea=in 

 

 

 

 

SUBS NEEDED!  Local school systems are contacting us in need of substitute teachers. This is GREAT 

experience for future educators. Most require an Indiana substitute certificate, and the school will assist you 

with that process. Call the Superintendent’s office where you are interested in substituting:  Madison 

Consolidated Schools, Southwestern Jefferson County Schools (Hanover), Scott County School - Districts 1 and 

2, and Prince of Peace Catholic Schools. 

  

https://secure.safehiringsolutions.com/app.cfm?id=0CD9A64B-5DB1-46B0-8F70-D4A056FEEE63
mailto:torline@hanover.edu
https://education.hanover.edu/about/background.php
https://education.hanover.edu/
https://ims.nea.org/HowToJoin/stateStudent.action?mbrType=STUDENT&sea=in
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The Educator Preparation Program requires formal Admission - the deadline for Sophomores to meet all 

requirements for admission/application is October 1. Those who do not meet all the requirements by the 

deadline may petition for special admission when all requirements have been met. These petitions will be 

considered on a case-by-case basis by the Education Department Faculty and Staff and the members of the 

Teacher Education Committee. Students who want to become certified teachers through the Hanover College 

Educator Preparation Program should refer to our website for information at 

https://education.hanover.edu/prospects/ and should meet with our Education Student Services Coordinator 

and Education faculty members early and often! 

 

Special note! First Year education students who are not in EDU 221 this term should be sure to enroll in EDU 

221 during the Winter term to be ready for next year's application period.  

Sophomores + who are enrolled in EDU 221 this term - you must still apply and meet all other admission 

requirements by the deadline of Oct. 1 or follow the petition process. Student Services is happy to help you 

plan! 

 

 

SHOUT OUT AND CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR NEWLY ADMITTED TEACHER CANDIDATES - WE LOOK 

FORWARD TO HONORING YOU ON SEPTEMBER 2!! 

Allie Andrews, Gage Baker, Abby Banet, Nikki Bridgers, Caty Carlisle, Regan Corbett, Kate Donovan, Tyler 

Dunbar, Faith Gomez, Justin Johnson, David Kummer, Cassandra Melnick, Mira Montgomery, Kenzie Phillips, 

Megan Quinn, Ethan Rather, Maddy Shelton, Kayla Summerville, and Cody Watts!!  

  

  

 

 

CHECK OUT OUR BRAND-NEW EDUCATOR PREPARATION PROGRAM YOU TUBE CHANNEL FOR  "HOW-TO 

TUTORIALS" FOR STANDARD FOR SUCCESS AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS! THIS IS A WORK IN PROGRESS SO 

CHECK BACK OFTEN AND EMAIL REQUESTS FOR ADDITIONAL HOW-TO TUTORIALS TO:  torline@hanover.edu 

  

 

 

 

https://education.hanover.edu/prospects/
mailto:torline@hanover.edu
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8/30/2021 (M) FIRST DAY OF CLASSES  

9/2/2021 (R) 3:30PM FALL CONVOCATION COLLIER ARENA 

9/2/2021 (R) 6:30PM SOPHOMORE APPLICATION MEETING - HORNER 104 

*First Year students are welcome to attend this as well. 

 

9/2/2021 (R) 7:00PM NEW CANDIDATE INDUCTION CEREMONY - HORNER 104   

We may need to reschedule the New Candidate Induction Ceremony due to a delay from the manufacturer of 

our Teacher Candidate name badges. Stay tuned. 

9/5/2021 (F) 5:00PM DROP/ADD Period end. Students without current Standard for Success subscriptions will 

be locked out of their account until the subscription is updated for 2021-2022 year. 

9/7/2021 (T) PRAXIS TEST BLITZ DAY FOR FY AND SOPHOMORES NEWBY HALL 

BRING LAPTOPS/DEVICES AND PAYMENT INFO!! 

Session 1 is 4:15 to 5:30PM  

Session 2 is 6:00 to 7:15PM  

 

9/13/2021 (M) 9AM – Student Teaching Seminar #2  

 

10/4/2021 (M) 9AM Student Teaching Seminar #3  

  

  

 If you have information or suggestions for our October Education newsletter, please email me! 

 

Cheryl Torline 

Student Services Coordinator & Licensing Adviser 

Hanover College Educator Preparation Program 

Phone: 812-866-7390 

https://education.hanover.edu/  

 

https://education.hanover.edu/

